Capital District Transportation Authority 

Planning and Stakeholder Relations Committee 
Meeting Minutes – February 22, 2018 at Noon at the 110 Watervliet Avenue Office
In Attendance:  Dave Stackrow (Acting Chair), Georgie Nugent, Mark Schaeffer, Corey Bixby, 
Carm Basile, (CEO), Mike Collins (CSL), Amanda Avery, Jaime Watson, Sarah Matrose, Lance Zarcone, Mark Wos, Phil Parella, Fred Gilliam, Ross Farrell, Thomas Guggisberg, Jonathan Scherzer 
Meeting Purpose

This was the regular monthly meeting of the Planning Committee.  

Consent Agenda Items

None
Administrative Discussion Items

Capital Projects Update - Ross Farrell

Ross provided an update on major capital projects.  Lots going on as we continue to build relationships and advance BRT project components. 

FY2019 Budget Development - Mike Collins

Mike provided an update on the FY2019 Budget. Some revenue and expense decision points remain, but we continue to fine tune the budget.  Revenue projections, such as Mortgage Recording Tax, will likely be adjusted in March to reflect a positive year-long trend and a growing economy.  We increased Federal Maintenance for operations to 80% of our allocation because the State’s Capital Plan provides more funding for bus purchases over the next two years.  We do not anticipate having a budget surplus at the end of this year.

The Governor’s budget recommends a 1% increase in state operating assistance (STOA). While this is good, we are advocating for increasing STOA to a higher level.  Personnel expenses such as wage, health care and pension will increase by about 2.2%, which represents 72% of the overall budget.  The Committee and staff had a good discussion about the future of health care and potential changes to our current system. 

We have invested heavily in technology over the past few years, and support services to manage these investments are increasing.  
There is good news in our fuel budget as price is reduced by $.65 cents per gallon resulting in a reduction of $900,000.   

Staff continues to fine tune assumptions, and we anticipate a balanced operating plan in March for the new fiscal year beginning on April 1, 2018.  

Adjournment and Next Meeting

The next meeting of the Committee will be held at noon on March 22, 2018 at 110 Watervliet Avenue. 

Respectfully submitted by Michael P. Collins: 

_______________________________________
